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SH1 traffic near the Waimakariri Bridge will be 
reduced to one lane nightly for four weeks for 
resurfacing work from Sunday 1 November. On 
and off-ramps will also need to close.
The Christchurch Northern Corridor (CNC) 
Alliance has completed the SH1 right hand lanes 
and will now start the resurfacing of the middle 
and then left lanes just north and south of the 
Waimakariri Bridge.

Traffic impact
When we do this work from Sunday 1 November 
for four weeks traffic at night will be reduced to 
one lane. 
The traffic on SH1 near the bridge will shift so we 
can resurface the middle and then the left lanes.

Due to this set up for four weeks from 1 November:
- Chaneys off-ramp will be closed day and night
- Tram Road on-ramp will be closed overnight
- Tram Road off-ramp will be closed at night for
the first two weeks and fully closed for the
second two weeks.
A 50km/h speed limit will be in place during the 
work, this will reduce to a 30km/h speed limit 
when the chip seal surface is new and needs to bed  
in. Motorcycle riders please be aware of loose 
gravel.
This work should not create any significant delay 
overnight. Please expect delays around the ramp 
areas during peak hours. Diversions will be in place.
This work is weather dependent so may take 
longer than planned.

SH1 LANE AND RAMP CLOSURES FOR RESURFACING WORK

You can call us on 0800 262 200, email us at info@cncalliance.co.nz or visit our website at                  
www.nzta.govt.nz/cnc or our office at 145 Winters Road, Mairehau, Christchurch.  


